Thank you for the excellent article about the Portlands Energy Centre and the walkout by most of the community members from the dysfunctional Community Liaison Committee.��The one quibble I have is your ending off with Jack Gibbons of the Ontario Clean Air Alliance, who has been the standard apologist for all natural gas generation projects for the Province.  Jack is a strong and important voice against coal but he is stunningly wrongheaded on this point.��The Portlands Energy Centre was promoted through a campaign of "Toronto needs more energy" with various senior government representatives threatening blackouts as the only alternative.  It is touted as "clean, new generation".  Put in terms we can understand, that means it will not replace any coal plants, just meet growing demands in Toronto.��The current focus of the Ontario Clean Air Alliance is a fight against new transmission lines to bring even more electricity into the city.  They state that instead of spending $600 million on the East Toronto Transmission Line, "we should invest in more cost-effective options to meet our electricity needs such as energy conservation, renewable power and small scale combined heat and power plants".  That same argument applies in our fight against the $730 million power plant that provides even less energy for Toronto and is a more direct point source for local pollution.��Perhaps Jack's stand can be explained by the fact that the Ontario Clean Air Alliance counts among its sponsors the Ontario Natural Gas Association, Enbridge Gas Distribution, Union Gas, Calpine Canada, Sithe Energies and other natural gas promoters.





